CLAVERLEY IN BLOOM (CIB)
Meeting Notes 5th November 2013
Present:  Rod Parr (Chair), Mick Thorrington, Andy Crackle, Jenny Monroe, Peter Barby, Jacqui Cooper
1. Apologies:  
2. Accounts
· Account balance £2000.56 (excluding below and £968.07 ring fenced for the Aston Land bank shrub planting campaign).
· Cheque
· R S Parr £35.00 iro printing expenses and the ticket cost for HOEB awards ceremony
· RP reported that he had received an anonymous cash donation of £30.00
3. Matters Arising
Aston Lane Bank 

· A newly appointed contractor had strimmed the bank during w/c 21st October and had done a very thorough job without damaging any trees and shrubs. The contractor’s task had been made easier by Janet Ryan who had cleared vegetation from around the plants in advance of the work.
· RP reported that he had not managed to find a local cheap source of black 110mm pipe for use as tree guards. It would be possible to order some online but the meeting agreed that if the shrubs and trees could be kept clear of vegetation additional protection would not be necessary. It was also agreed that occasional applications of weed killer around the base of the plants would be the most cost effective maintenance method.
· RP had applied weed killer to the rampant clover in the area of the bank previously sown with a wildflower seed mixture. This would create bare patches that would have to be re-sown with a less vigorous mix in the spring.  The sowing could include poppies to tie in with the WW1 centenary commemorations.  
· It was agreed that the second and final phase of the “Jubilee” shrub planting should take place on 25th January 2014 using a similar selection of shrubs as planted in 2013. Around £150 of the jubilee planting fund would be retained as contingency.
Action:
RP – Source suitable shrubs from wholesalers to the value of £800 (approx.)

 Winter Planting Scheme

· Steve Atkinson and RP had removed all of the summer planting material from the outlying planting troughs on 24th/25th October. This had enabled the main exercise on 26th October to be carried out quickly. The upper troughs around the Cross were emptied completely and removed to PBs house for storage. Due to a shortage of plant material it had not been possible to complete the planting in all troughs. RP would obtain the required plants from Nick Bromley and plant up the remaining troughs asap.

Action:
RP – Source appropriate plants etc

Daffodil Bulb Planting 

· 19 people (including CIB members) turned up to help plant 5,000 bulbs on 2nd November. Thanks to the excellent response the exercise was completed in under an hour. The planting filled the majority of the remaining spaces on the bank. Further planting would be required in odd locations next year and also to “top up” areas where bulbs had died. It was agreed that if possible the initiative should continue in 2014 but for the main planting to be carried out in a different location and on a smaller scale. Sponsorship would also need to be explored.
Churchyard Wildflower Project

· RP had made further attempts to contact Gary Ward to discuss next steps re CIB involvement in the project. In the absence of any response nothing further can be done
Judges’ Comments 2013

· To be discussed at the January meeting
Summer Planting Scheme 2014
· The meeting agreed that the “Illumination Series” begonias should form the centrepiece of next year’s display. 

· 2014 marks the 50th anniversary of Britain in Bloom and it also commemorates the centenary of the start of WW1. Finding an appropriate colour theme to match both events would be difficult and it was therefore decided to use a mixture of bright red and white trailing begonias with gold lysimachia and blue Salvia farinacea Victoria. 
4. Christmas Fundraising Event
The meeting spent considerable time discussing the arrangements for the performance of Slick Chicks and the Rhythm Roosters on 7th December

Catering Arrangements

· PB reported that Keith Alderson would be able to supply joints of pork and beef at £25 each. It was agreed that an order should be placed for enough joints to fill 200 baps. PB offered to take any remaining joints for personal consumption.
Action:
PB – Order from Keith Alderson as above.

JC – Research provision of discounted baps from Sainsbury’s.

Bar

· Real Ale to be provided – Keith Horton had offered to supply at cost along with all dispensing equipment. The meeting agreed that “Holdens Golden” or “Town Crier” would be appropriate
· A license would need to be obtained. The normal arrangement at the village hall is via a form obtainable from Julie Simpson and completed by Keith Horton.
· The village hall had been provided with a large number of glasses by Jan Wallace. JW had also agreed to donate glasses to CIB
Action:
JC – Liaise with JS re license arrangements 

RP – Liaise with KH re beer provision


JC – Investigate wine, lager and cider prices at Sainsbury’s
Tickets 

· JC offered to print tickets (120) and distribute a number to the PO and Rudge Heath Stores. RP had obtained agreement from both venues to sell tickets.
Action:
JC – As above
Advertising

· Event to be aggressively advertised. 

· JM had arranged a photo shoot with the band on Saturday 9th Nov at 12.00hrs. The photographer concerned would be able to arrange good coverage in local papers. 
· RP had established that a set of 4 professionally produced A1 correx posters would be in the £70-£80 range. The meeting agreed that this expense could not be justified. PP had printed  A1 size posters but these were on standard weight paper only and would have to be laminated or coated in some way to make them waterproof. PB suggested that he could make an A2 sized poster by printing and laminating the top and bottom halves of the poster in A3 size and joining them together. 
· JM suggested that the event should also be publicised via Facebook 

· Display A3 posters in local shops and pubs and at PC bonfire night on 9th Nov
Action:
RP/PB –
Liaise re poster production

All – Meet for band photo shoot in Plough car park at 12.00hrs on 9th Nov

JM – Arrange Facebook publicity
5. Newsletter

December entry 
· December fundraising event

· Daffodil planting
· Quiz Night

· Aston Lane shrub planting

· Anonymous donation 


Action:
RP – compile entry
6. AOB
CIB Winter Quiz

· The meeting agreed that, subject to the agreement of Keith Horton, the winter quiz should be run again in January 2014 at the Plough– preferably Wednesday 29th 
Action:
RP – approach KH to confirm arrangements
CIB Christmas/New Year Bash

· To be held on 10th January at the Inn @ Shipley.
Action:
RP – Book venue     
7. Date of Next Meeting
· Thursday 28th Nov at Kings Arms (to finalise event arrangements)

· Tuesday 7th January 7.30pm at Kings Arms
